
Cambridgeshire County Council Record of Executive Decision 

Decision taken by Traffic Manager in consultation with local Members 
 

Title of decision Consider Objections Received in Response to the Publication of a Notice 
of Intention to Install a Zebra Crossing on St. Peter’s Road in March 
 

Date decision 
taken 

20th February 2020 

Decision maker Sonia Hansen (Traffic Manager) in conjunction with Councillor Steve 
Count and Councillor Jan French 
 

Is this a key 
decision? 

No 

Is the decision 
subject to call in? 

No 

Details of decision 
taken 

Having reviewed details of the proposed zebra crossing and taking into 
account the consultation process and written representations received, the 
Traffic Manager and local Members decided that the crossing should be 
installed as published. 

The objectors will be informed of the outcome accordingly. 
 

Reasons for taking 
decision 

The report was presented to the meeting to allow officers to explain the 
proposals. It was noted that:- 

• The proposed zebra crossing is being promoted as a March Area 
Transport Study (MATS) Quick Win scheme. 

• The proposed crossing facility will be sited at a location where large 
numbers of pedestrians, including those travelling to and from 
schools, cross St. Peter’s Road. 

• The Council is satisfied that the crossing can be safely 
accommodated at this location. 

• Any impact on parking in the vicinity of the crossing will be negligible 
as there are already double yellow lines on these lengths of road. 
 

Options 
considered 

Please see above – ‘Reasons for taking decision’. 

Details of any 
conflict of interests 
declared 

No conflicts of interest. 

Details of any 
disclosable 
pecuniary interest 
or non-statutory 
disclosable 
interest declared 

No pecuniary interests or non-statutory disclosable interest declared. 

 
Signature of decision maker (if appropriate) 
 
____________________________________  


